At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Tuesday the 18th day of January, 2011
Roll Call:              George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:
       Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Iris Leal, Victoria Garcia, Melissa Moscato, Jasmine Aviles, Pat Buckley and Pat Barton, all students from Wallkill High School. 
3.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.
4.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

There were no additions or deletions for this agenda. 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $152,661.46 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.
RESOLUTION Authorizing the Supervisor to Sign an Inter-Municipal Agreement with the Town of New Windsor “Reciprocal Use of Fueling Facilities”


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town Board asked to negotiate an agreement with the Town of New Windsor to execute an Intermunicipal agreement for the temporary use of the Town of New Windsor’s fueling facilities and in return the Town of Newburgh will give the Town of New Windsor the temporary use of the Town of Newburgh’s fueling facilities. The usage will be allowed when either municipality’s fueling facilities are closed in the case of an emergency, the closure for a repair project, upgrade or replacement project or similar event or circumstance that temporarily prevents one of the Towns from using its fuel facilities and the participation of the municipalities in the reciprocal use of their existing fuel storage and pumping facilities. (see attached)


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution of Inter-Municipal Agreement with Town of New Windsor for Reciprocal use of Fueling Facilities. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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7.
RECREATION:


A.
2011 Program Brochure
Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has received three competitive quotes for the printing of the 2011 Annual Program Brochures. They are as follows: 

VENDOR 



AMOUNT

First Impressions

690 Route 211 East

Middletown, NY


$6,517.00

Maar Printing Service

49 Oakley Street

Poughkeepsie, NY 


$6,835.00

Spear Printing Co.

15 Goshen Avenue

Washingtonville, NY 


$5,895.00

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 14, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to accept the lowest quote which was submitted by Spear Printing to print the 2011 Annual Program Brochure. The amount for the printing is $5,895.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.
2011 O.C. USSSA Service Agreement

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Robert Petrillo has submitted two separate 2011-2012 Service Agreements for the Orange County USSA Umpires Association. The first agreement is for slow pitch games and the second is for the modified games.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the 2011-2012 Orange County USSSA Umpires Service Agreement to provide 2 officials to officiate softball games for the 2011-12 season at the rate of $56.00 per game ($28.00 per umpire) and the 2011-12 Orange County USSSA Umpire Association to provide 2 officials to officiate softball games for the 2011-12 season at the rate of $68.00 per game. ($34.00 per umpire) The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
PLANNING BOARD


A.
Noto Site Plan Landscape Bond Estimate

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, has made a recommendation for Kristopher Noto’s landscape cost estimate.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 7, 2011 submitted by Karen Arent, to authorize a landscape cost estimate for Kristopher Noto in the amount of $15, 940.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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B.
O’Brien Lane S/D Road & Drainage Bond Release

Mr. Osborne said O’Brien Lane is a private road located off of Pressler Road. Based on inspections conducted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent and himself the construction of the private road and stormwater management facilities are satisfactory. McGoey Hauser & Edsall, the acting Town Erosion Control Inspector, has also determined that all of the work is complete. Mr. Osborne is recommending that the Town Board release the remaining performance security. No maintenance security is required for private roads and this road has its own drainage district.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 10, 2011 submitted by James Osborne, to release the remaining performance security for O’Brien Lane in the amount of $90,264.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C.
Mountain Lake S/D Public Improvement Bond Reduction

Mr. Osborne said the Mountain Lake Subdivision is located off of Rock Cut Road. The work has been completed up to and including the installation of the top course of asphalt. Inspections by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, and himself have been conducted and all of the work is satisfactory. A final inspection will be required after submittal of the As-Built Drawings. The original amount of the performance security set in 2006 was $982,000.00, and using current costs he estimates that the construction would cost $1,407,600.00 today and he has used this figure as the basis for a reduction. His recommendation is that the performance security be reduced from $982,000.00 to $140,760.00.

Councilman Bello asked Mr. Osborne what work is remaining.

Mr. Osborne said the remaining work is the placement of the monuments, As-Built Drawings and metal mesh around the bottom of the split rail fence for the detention pond. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 2011, submitted by James Osborne to reduce the Mountain Lake Subdivision performance security from $982,000.00 to $140,760.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


D.
Stewart Avenue Seniors: Release of Stormwater Security

Mr. Osborne said this project was completed in the spring of 2010 and a certificate of occupancy was issued. McGoey Hauser & Edsall inspected the soil erosion and control along with the detention basins and they have recommended the release of the performance security for the Stewart Avenue project. The site has been stabilized and all of the facilities have been installed. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 18, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, to release the Stormwater Management Performance Security from Cornwall Builder in the amount of $25,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
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9.
ACCOUNTING: Bid Deposits

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, submitted a list of bid deposits that are over six months old. In the past the Town Board approved to transfer these bid deposits to the General Fund after six months.
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated January 11, 2011 submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer the following deposits totaling $1,300.00 from the T-31 account to the General Fund:

DATE

CONTRACTOR

PROJECT

      AMOUNT

05/10/10
Ben Ciccone, Inc.

Grand Ave. No. Culvert        $100.00

05/10/10
Excavating, Inc. Cassidy
Grand Ave. No. Culvert         
100.00

05/10/10
Michaels Assoc.

Grand Ave. No. Culvert         
100.00

05/10/10
Publishing CDC

Grand Ave. No. Culvert         
100.00

05/11/10
Cal Mart Enterprises

Grand Ave. No. Culvert         
100.00

05/11/10
Whispering Pines Dev.
Grand Ave. No. Culvert        
100.00

05/13/10
H.Osterhoudt Excavating
Grand Ave. No. Culvert         
100.00

05/14/10
Mountana Construction          Grand Ave. No. Culvert         
100.00

05/18/10
Arold Construction, Inc.      
Grand Ave. No. Culvert
100.00

05/19/10
Con-Tech Construction
Grand Ave. No. Culvert
100.00

05/19/10
Kevin Kyles


Grand Ave. No. Culvert
100.00

05/21/10
Merritt Constrution

Grand Ave. No. Culvert
100.00

05/26/10
Civil Ing. Inc.


Grand Ave. No. Culvert
100.00






            TOTAL
                   $1,300.00
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey thanked the Highway and Water Departments for a job well done repairing the water main breaks that occurred in the last four days due to inclement weather. Mr. Woolsey also thanked the volunteer fire companies who stood by for emergencies during the storm. He asked the Town Clerk to send a letter of thanks from the Town Board to all.  
Councilman Piaquadio and Councilwoman Greene also thanked the two departments for a job well done. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on Saturday, January 29th from 9:00 A.M. until 1:00 P.M. as well as the Receiver of Taxes Office. Mr. Zarutskie said Leigh Benton, Mike Anagnostakis and Pat Berardinelli, our county legislators, will also be at Town Hall to address public concerns.
11.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Steven Krasner, from Frozen Ridge, also commends the Highway employees for doing a great job this winter keeping the Town roads clean and safe. He has concerns with recent events that have occurred at the Highway Department and in the Town of Newburgh. He voiced many criticisms of the way the Town is run. 
Greg Phillips, Sherwood Forest, asked if the Town of Newburgh has a snow emergency policy and if so what it is.
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, quoted the snow emergency policy from the Town Code book which states that during November 15th through April 15th of each calendar year it shall be unlawful for any person to park a motor vehicle or allow that vehicle to remain parked any where on any street in the Town of Newburgh when snow and or ice is present.   
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Mr. Phillips complained that the Town towed a visitor’s car which was parked on a Town road after a snow storm. He also asked when the Recreation Advisory Board in the Town is going to be reinstated. 
Councilwoman Greene said there is a Recreation Advisory Board, but it is her opinion that it is not active. Mrs. Greene said she will look into the matter and let Mr. Phillips know. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, had a question as to where the funds for the vacant Police Officer positions go. Mr. Corbin has concerns for resident safety if the Police Department is understaffed. He also had other questions regarding the budget and other various questions about Town service departments. Mr. Corbin asked if there is a possibility of scanning the information that the Town Board receives for meetings on the web site. 
Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said all unspent funds at the closing of the yearly budget go into the General Fund. 
12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:02 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk
